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To Louise Mills1
October 9, 1939   [Washington, D.C.]

My dear Miss Mills:


I have just this moment read your note of inquiry as to how I achieved whatever success has been mine.


I am so busy these days that I have not time for sober reflection on the question of just how things were managed in my career, but—not to be quoted and more or less for your eye only—I rather think that giving the best I had to each job and not permitting myself to grow pessimistic over the slow progress or inevitable discouragements, were the most important factors.  When one is young, there is great impatience with the slow development of a career, but it is a long race and the more firm the foundation of the “20’s”, the more the certainty of success after 50.










Faithfully yours,
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